
 16 June 2021 

Message from Mrs Hunkin  
 

What lovely weather we’ve had for the past few days.  Many 

children have been full of tales of barbeques and trips to the 

beach over the weekend.  After school clubs have started this 

week and although fewer in number than we’d normally have 

this time of year, it is great to hear the buzz of activity after 

school the past couple of days.   
 

Following recent teacher interviews, I am delighted to inform 

you that Michael Barritt has been offered (and accepted) the 

role of deputy headteacher.  He is a very good teacher with a 

wealth of experience throughout the curriculum (including 

Forest Schools) and he performed extremely strongly in each 

of his interview tasks.  Kim Lawrence has been appointed to 

work in YF with Mrs Harvey.  She is a very experienced early 

years teacher and has carried out EYFS moderation and early 

years training and support for other schools.   Both of these 

teachers will be visiting several times during the next few 

weeks and are really looking forward to joining the team.    
 

Although I am really hoping that we’ll be able to go back to 

normal routines from September, it is still unclear whether 

this will be allowed to happen and whether current Covid 

regulations will still need to be in place then.  We will let you 

know as soon as possible.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Michael Barritt                               Kim Lawrence 

New Deputy Headteacher      New YF teacher  

 

Foundation  
 

As part of our ‘people who help us’ topic, Foundation 

were excited to be visited by a police officer and 

community support officer.  They brought the police 

car and we all got to sit in it, even sounding the siren!  

We learnt all about what the police do and how they 

help us.  We had the chance to dress up in clothes 

and also had our 

finger prints    

taken.   

Year 1 Sports and Games  

 

In Year 1 we finished our Sports and Games topic 

with a great Art and Design project. All the      

children chose their favourite sport or game that 

we had studied and designed their own sports  

T- shirt. They then printed their design onto a 

white T-shirt using their design template, sponges 

and fabric paints. The children were extremely 

proud of their finished products. 

 



Year 2 Climate Action 

 

Year 2 had a fabulous day on 11 June for Cornwall Climate Action Day! We 

were learning about why bees are so special to the environment and why we 

need to look after them. Bees help us to have a healthy environment and we 

rely on them and other insect to pollinate most of our fruit and vegetables. As  

natural landscapes are being replaced with towns and cities, we decided to 

make 'Bee Hotels' so that our local bees have places to nest. Year 2 worked 

so hard to make their 'Bee Hotels'. Well done Y2!  

 

 

Kea School Friends  

Summer Raffle  

 

Non School Uniform is on Friday 25 June  - please 

bring in a donation for the KSF summer raffle. 

 

Raffle tickets are on sale now and can be purchased 

by emailing keaschoolfriends@outlook.com  

by Monday 28th June. 

 

Winners will be drawn on Friday 2 

July. 

Well Done Polly  
 

Well done to Polly (year 3) who was amongst about 

1000 protesters on Saturday at the Surfers against  

Sewage protest for the G7 Summit on Gyllyngvase 

beach. She made the banner all by herself with a little 

help from mum and dad.  


